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June 27, 2025 
 
 
Derek Slack  
E-470 Public Highway Authority 
22470 E. 6th Parkway, Suite 100 
Aurora, CO 80018 
 
Re: Henderson Development, Permit No. M1980110 
 2nd Quarter 2025 Groundwater Monitoring Data Acceptance 
 
Dear Mr. Slack,  
 
On March 28, 2025, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received the quarterly 
groundwater report and elevation data for the Henderson Development/Sandy Acres Pit. 
  
Per the approved Groundwater Monitoring Plan in Technical Revision 6, the Operator is required to 
sample six groundwater monitoring wells (MW-1-MW-6) and submit the data quarterly.  
 
The Division reviewed the report and followed up with a phone call to discuss the ongoing mitigation. As 
noted in the report, groundwater levels are dropping at the north end of the pit indicating the sump is 
working.  The operator continues to evaluate the conditions in the middle and south cells and plans to 
connect additional sections to the perimeter channel and modify the berms as needed.  
 
Thank you for continuing to inform the Division of the groundwater mitigation work at the site. If you 
have any questions regarding this permit, please contact me via email at nikie.gagnon@state.co.us or by 
phone at (720)527-1640. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Nikie Gagnon 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
Cc:  Jared Ebert, DRMS 


